MEMORANDA OF AGREEMENT
BETWEEN JAPANESE SOCIETY FOR PUBLIC ADMINISTRATION
AND KOREAN ASSOCIATION FOR PUBLIC ADMINISTRATION

Recognizing that international partnerships are critical in deepening our understanding of the field of public
administration, the Japanese Society for Public Administration (JSPA) and the Korean Association for
Public Administration (KAPA), as the leading professional-academic organizations studying public sectors
in both counties, have agreed on the followings based on the existing understandings between the two
countries.

Article I
General Agreement

JSPA and KAPA will exchange academic information and activities. Both will offer news of one’s
counterpart, especially through their official websites and mailing lists.

Article IT
Exchange Program in Annual Conferences

JSPA and KAPA will hold exchange sessions in the annual conference of both parties. Details are as
follows:

a) In principle, the chairs in charge of JSPA and KAPA will agree on the session topic(s), invite, and
organize separate session(s) for the presenters.

b) Presentations will be delivered in English.

Article 111
General Provisions

a) The language used in the official communication between JSPA and KAPA shall be English.

b) This Agreement shall be ratified by JSPA and KAPA.

c) This Agreement shall remain in effect for five years.

d) This Agreement may be extended, by mutual agreement expressed in a written memorandum of
understanding.

This Agreement is made and is in effect on 12 May 2022, by and between the Japanese Society for Public
Administration and the Korean Association for Public Administration.

President President
Japanese Society for Public Administration Korean Association for Public Administration
Prof. Toshiya Kitayama Prof. Sook Yeon Won
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